AT A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the third day of November 2008

Roll Call:        
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                      

George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                              
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



            Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 
Absent

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman



Also Present:      
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

                                 
James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                 
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                 
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The roll call took place at 7:04 p.m.  The results appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The following items were added on:

8. Outside Furnaces 

9. Executive Session


Old 8   becomes new 10: 
Announcements & Other Presentations


Old 9   becomes new 11:
Public Comments


Old 10 becomes new 12:
Adjournment 

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
RECEIVER OF TAXES: Unpaid Water & Sewer Re-Levy

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution levying unpaid water and sewer charges and assessments in the amount of $244,756.66. The unpaid utilities for the Town of Newburgh is $244,510.48 and the unpaid utilities for the Town of Montgomery is $246.18. This amount will be levied on the 2009 tax roll of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6.
ENGINEERING: K Value Road Waiver – Drury Heights Subdivision

Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said he presented a letter to the Board at the work session of October 29th   regarding a list of vertical curves for the Drury Heights Subdivision that did not meet current Town of Newburgh Road specifications.  Brooker Engineering, the engineer for Drury Heights, is requesting that the Town waive the K values and allow them to use the AASHTO standards. These standards are nationally recognized design standards for roadway design. Mr. Osborne has reviewed the roadway designs with Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, who approves of the request. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 15, 2008, submitted by Brooker Engineering, engineer for the Drury Heights Subdivision. The request is to accept A Policy on Geometric Design of Highways and Streets – 2004, published by the American Association for Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO). (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if he approves of the request.

Mr. Osborne said he did approve of the request.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
7.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): General Fund and Highway Budget
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed for this Public Hearing. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town Web Page since October 21, 2008, a legal ad was in the Sentinel on October 21, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on October 22, 2008. This meets all of the legal requirements under State law to conduct this Public Hearing. 

MOTION was made at 7:12 p.m. to open the Public Hearing for the General Fund and Highway Budget by Councilwoman Greene. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Supervisor Booth read a short statement in reference to the General and Highway Fund Budgets. He said that in the preparation of the 2009 Preliminary Budget there were three significant obstacles that had to be addressed by the Town Board. The most significant obstacle was the recent Certiorari Settlement with Dynegy, the owner of the Roseton and Danskammer power plants. The settlement resulted in a reduction of 14 percent of the total 2008 Town Tax Levy that was previously paid by Roseton and Danskammer for both the General and Highway Funds. This equates to a reduction of $994,826.00 for the General Fund and a reduction of $825,705.00 for the Highway Fund. The second obstacle that had to be overcome was the revenues that the Town receives. This was a combination of reduced interest, mortgage tax, building permit fees, Planning Board fees and other miscellaneous revenue. This caused a short fall in the actual revenues for 2009 and 2008. The projected 2009 revenues are in the amount of $358,000.00. The third obstacle was the dramatic increase in the price of gasoline, diesel, fuel oil, and utilities. The operating cost to run the Town’s vehicles increased over 58 percent of the budgeted amount during the period of July 2007 through July 2008. The fuel oil for heating increased over 80 percent and the other utilities over 13 percent. In response to these events, the Town Board has cut the General Fund appropriation for 2009 in the amount of $79,000.00 from the 2008 budget. The Town has reduced the Highway Fund in the amount of $273,559.00, a 4.4 percent decrease. The Town Board and the Employees of the Town of Newburgh are committed to supplying superior Town services while cutting the appropriations for the year 2009. The goals will be accomplished by introducing innovative ways of controlling spending and increasing revenues. Supervisor Booth said the 
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Expenditure, Revenues and Tax Levies are indicated in the handouts (see attached).

Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any comments or questions.
Councilwoman Greene said the Dynegy assessment was not set by the Town of Newburgh’s Assessor, it was set by Albany. The Town had to go to court, pay the attorney, and defend Albany’s assessment. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town spent over a million dollars over a six year period for the defense of this assessment. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town Board set aside money each year in anticipation of this settlement. He said all of the Board members and the Supervisor worked very hard in lowering this budget and were committed to do what was in the best interest of the taxpayers in the Town of Newburgh. He commended everyone for all of their hard work. 

Councilman Woolsey said the income to the Town is down. He said the Town is trying to have a Hotel Motel Tax Law passed. This would provide for some tax relief for the Town. The Law passed the Senate but did not pass in the Assembly. He said now the County is asking for a five percent tax and they have the support of both the Senate and the Assembly. Unfortunately none of this money will be shared with the Town. He said the Town of Newburgh has the most hotels and motels in the county and it is his opinion that the Town should share in this revenue.

Supervisor Booth said the Town has been trying to have this bill passed in the Assembly for eight years. The Town wanted this to pass knowing there would be a shortage of revenue to the Town due to the Dynegy settlement. This tax would have increased Town revenue to the Town without any increase to the taxpayer. He said the Town is going to try to have this law passed again and he thanked Mr. Woolsey for all of his efforts. This was originally his idea and he was instrumental in trying to have it passed. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the County estimates this tax will generate three million dollars a year and the majority of that money will come from the hotels and motels in the Town of Newburgh. 

Supervisor Booth said the increase for the Town General Fund will be twenty two percent. The Highway Fund increase will have an eleven point one percent increase. There will be a combined increase of seventeen point two percent. The dollar amount increase for the General Fund will be $6.11 per thousand and the Highway Fund will be $4.61 per thousand with a combined rate of $10.72 per thousand. 

Supervisor Booth asked the audience if there were any questions.

There were no questions.
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MOTION was made at 7:35 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8.
OUTDOOR FURNACES

            Supervisor Booth said it has been brought to the Board’s attention by the Town’s Code Compliance Department and other municipalities that outside furnaces are becoming an issue. They primarily burn wood, but can burn other material such as tires and household rubbish. These furnaces are placed outside of the home and the heat is vented into the house via vents or hot water. It is the Board’s concern that these furnaces could become a health issue. The Board wants to gather more information about these outside furnaces before they make a decision to allow them in the Town of Newburgh. Currently people are going to the Zoning Board of Appeals for permission to install these furnaces. Code Compliance has turned down permits for the furnaces, due to the lack of a Town Law to address the issue. The Board is asking for a temporary moratorium in order to investigate the matter further. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board introducing and providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing on December 1, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. concerning Local Law establishing a temporary moratorium on the construction, installation, relocation and enlargement of outdoor furnaces in the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board providing for referral of Local Law establishing a temporary moratorium on the construction, installation relocation and enlargement of outdoor furnaces in the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio thanked Councilman Woolsey for following through and making sure the moratorium on outdoor furnaces was on tonight’s agenda. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS
Supervisor Booth said tomorrow is Election Day. The polls are open from 6 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there are several polling places that have been changed. If anyone has any questions as to where their polling place is located to please call his office, the Board of Elections or go on the Town’s web site. All of these places will tell you where your polling place is. Councilman Piaquadio has done a fantastic job of putting all of the polling information on the Town web site. 

He invited everyone to come to the Town Hall to see the votes tallied. 
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Councilwoman Greene said that tomorrow is the Cronomer Valley Fire Department’s annual Ladies Auxiliary Election Day Dinner. The dinner will be from 4:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. There are take out dinners available, adult dinners are $12.00, senior dinners are $10.00 and children 12 and under are $5.00. The menu is turkey, baked ham, sweet and mashed potatoes, stuffing and corn. She invited everyone to come and join them for dinner.   
10.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from Board members and the audience.
Theresa Young, Leptondale, said she does not know why people would not know where they vote because the Board of Elections sent out yellow cards with the information needed to find your polling place.
There were no further questions.

11.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: to discuss Highway Personnel  


MOTION was made at 7:44 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss Highway personnel. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made at 8:37 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken nor is any anticipated at this time.

12.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 8:39 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
